
Greetings from Santa Cruz.  We are now in our first trimester at Baptist International 
Seminary and are looking for a great year.  We praise the Lord for a great group of  38 
students and for a great spirit in the student body. This year we plan on building a new 
building for our seminary.  We are in the process of  getting a building permit and plan 
on starting our build in the middle of  October.  We covet your prayers and support as we 
launch into this endeavour. We finished strong last year with an average of  34 students 
and trust that the Lord will allow us to continue faithfully. 

Emanuel Baptist Church is doing well also.  We covet your prayers as they are looking for the Lord’s leading in calling a  
Pastor.  The church has really grown in the last year and we count it a privilege to help them during this time of  transition  
in their lives.  
  

In December Jake had the opportunity to help with preaching and distributing 5000 packets of  
hygiene products to the prisoners in the jail here in the city of  Santa Cruz.  Over a thousand 
prisoners heard a clear presentation of  the gospel and many accepted Christ as their personal saviour.  
We are also working towards starting a doctrines class with the members of  the independent Baptist 
church located in the jail. 

We also want to say THANK YOU to so many who sent us Christmas cards and financial gifts for Christmas.   

Prayer and Praise: 

Praise the Lord for new members at Emanuel Baptist Church. 

Praise the Lord for a new year of  seminary ministry. 

Praise the Lord for the many saved in the jail. 

Pray for a Pastor for Emanuel Baptist Church. 

Pray for wisdom as we plan on building a new seminary. 

Pray for the discipleship of  all the new converts in the jail. 

Pray for all the finances to come in for the seminary build. 

Jake and Sharon Wiebe 

Thank You  

Thank you so much for your faithful 
financial and prayer support to our 

ministry for all these years.


